FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Under the Freedom of Information Act, I am writing to request the following information regarding Tree Preservation Orders (TPOs) within your jurisdiction:
1. The number of trees currently registered with Tree Preservation Orders (TPOs).
Leicester City Council has 5500 individual trees registered with Tree Preservation Orders (TPO).

There are also 104 TPO groups, 31 TPO woodlands & 10 TPO areas - information is not readily available for the number of individual tree numbers within these TPO sites

2. The number of applications received from insurance companies to fell trees with TPOs, within the following timescales:

   - 2024 to date

   - Jan 2019 – Dec 2023

   - Jan 2014 - Dec 2018
3. The number of successful applications from insurance companies to fell trees with TPOs, within the following timescales:

    - 2024 to date

   - Jan 2019 – Dec 2023

   - Jan 2014 - Dec 2018

In response to questions 1,2 and 3.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not held in a reportable format, our system cannot extract this kind of data. Therefore, staff would be required to trawl through all individual TPO applications and read the case notes for each site from 2014 to the present date. 
This is also the case for question 1, staff would need to trawl through the site details for the TPO groups and potentially visit each area, again, requiring many hours of officer time. 

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
